WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

MINUTES

REGULAR  MEETING

TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 14, 2004  8:30 A.M.

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, September 14, 2004 at 8:30 a.m. at the El Paso County Office Building, Fourth Floor Conference Room.

Present:
Douglas Woods



Benjamin I “Rusty” Green



Thomas Cone

Also Present:
Peter Susemihl



Paul Tchang



Lori VonFeldt

Doug Woods then called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m. and Peter Susemihl acted as secretary for the meeting.

Upon motion made by Ton Cone, seconded by Rusty Green, the minutes of August 17, 2004 were unanimously approved and Jerry Davis and Holger Christiansen were excused.

Doug Woods reported that the new section of road should be open in about 4 weeks. There was a general discussion about future bond financing and the Board indicated that it wanted to discuss this in more detail at the October meeting along with a design update.

The Board reviewed the information with regard to the Monk’s request for extra work in the amount of $121,000 due to the heavy rains.  Upon motion made by Ton Cone, seconded by Rusty Green, the Board unanimously approved the request and authorized payment. It was noted that the new foundations are in place for the City utility poles, which should be installed the first part of October.

The environmental assessment is on track for delivery in the first part of 2005.

It was noted that the District is still working on the Getz acquisition and that all permit fees have been collected to date.

Peter Susemihl summarized the 2003 audit report and upon motion made by Rusty Green, seconded by Tom Cone, the Board unanimously accepted the 2003 audit.

The Board reviewed the invoices and upon motion made by Rusty Green, seconded by Tom Cone the Board unanimously approved the payment of invoices.

There being no further business, the Board adjourned at 9:00 a.m.






Peter M. Susemihl, Assistant Secretary




